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Hello Probians, welcome to the February newsletter. Trust you are all keeping well. This issue is short and sweet with only the news you need to know- only good news that is.
Report from President Joy. Good morning everyone.  When all the commentators were commenting on the time spent on the tennis courts by the top seed tennis players these last two weeks at the Australian Open , I must say this unseeded , non tennis player would easily match their time . HOWEVER my time was spent in the chair . And I loved it . Mind you another of our executive pretty much matched my time . At our next meeting we will be treated by three of our members . Members talks are always very interesting , an insight into their backgrounds ,and the achievements and pleasures they have had during their working and retired lives . I am certainly looking forward to February 8 .

And we all need to check our syllabus for the March meeting . Not only the AGM . But the dates are a little different. March 6. Wednesday is our committee meeting , and our AGM and meeting is Thursday 7th .   BECAUSE  on Monday 11th we head to our annual camp . I’m sure this will be a great time for all campers as I know the camp committee have been putting in a lot of time and work to ensure a successful time in Ballarat .

Looking forward to seeing you all for the start of another great year. Joy
Camps News
All is in readiness for our trip to Ballarat in March, only a little over 5 weeks to go. Please try to be at our meeting on March 7th where camps committee will hand out the information sheet that will reveal all. Let Rod or Glenda know if you will be absent and we will arrange to have this delivered to you. Also expect an email from Rod with some interim details.
Morning Tea Roster  Thanks to Marg Carmichael and Helen Molloy who are our volunteers for this month. Please read the back of the syllabus for full instructions to do the job, and bring 2 litres of milk. 

Bowls Report  

Welcome to the New Year Bowlers. I hope all bowlers in the Grampians Association Pennant competition are enjoying the pennant season and the competition and the usual run of club tournaments and other events. The Roger Young Memorial Tournament was held at the weekend and bowlers from all over Western Victoria participated at the Ararat Bowling Club. This prestigious event was won by a team from Lake Bolac. Now for our own Probus Bowls . We have received an invitation from Twin Rivers Combined Probus Club of  Warrnambool to participate in their annual tournament on Friday April 19th . This event will be held at the City Memorial Bowls Club under their covered dome. If you would like to take part in this event please contact Rod on 0409523460.

I have been in contact with all the business house sponsors who in the past have assisted us in holding our event and have received a very positive response so we should have no trouble in holding our event on Monday March 25th. We would like to enter two teams of our own members so don’t hold back. If we wish our club to be able to continue to participate in these events we need your help. Rod has been very busy contacting all the clubs which usually take part in our tournament so all the ground work is almost completed.

Joy and Helen will once again be organizing the catering but cannot do it all alone . They will be soon contacting members of the team who assisted in the past.

Cheers and stay well. Harry
Upcoming Dates     

· Thursday February 8th – General Meeting   10am   (Lunch at Chalambar afterwards)
· Thursday Feb 15th  - Claytons Coffee morning at Chalambar   10am  

· Wednesday March 6th – Committee Meeting 10am 
· Thursday March 7th   - Annual General Meeting 10am 
· Camp in Ballarat -  March 11th to 15th
· Probus Bowls Tournament – Ararat Bowls  Club    Monday March 25th                                             
Minutes of Meeting December 2023
General Meeting December 14th 2023 Present 50

President Joy Wheeler thanked everyone for coming to this special Christmas meeting.  Guests Harry Collins introduced his wife Anna. Ian Holwell welcomed the Stawell visitors and Joy Wheeler introduced Ann Sullivan.

Apologies Joy Harrington, Mick and Rose Dowd, Bob Howland, John and Marg Kilpatrick and Jeanette Hawley. Moved Ian Holwell and Seconded Sonia Smith that apologies be received. Carried

Memorial Board A minutes silence was observed in memory of Herb Price who passed away recently. Lawrie Tonkin placed Herb’s badge on the board. Herb Loved Probus and attended regularly until he became seriously ill.

Birthdays Ann Sullivan, Glenda Hurstfield, Chris Clark and Bryan Park who recently celebrated his 90th. Well done Bryan!

Induction of New Members President Joy Wheeler inducted Ann Sullivan, Kevin Roper and Geoffrey Wallace. She welcomed them to the club and presented them with their name badge, Probus Passport and Syllabus.

Minutes of the November meeting were circulated with the Newsletter prior to the meeting. Moved Anne Joyce and Seconded Peter Kaczynski. Carried     Business Arising Nil

Correspondence Inwards Email from Well Placed Care – Navigating Aged Care. Applications for membership from Kevin Roper and Geoffrey Wallace. Ararat RSL Community Grants Program – successful application. Email PSP – Gateway to Heart Health. Bendigo Bank – Statement for Treasurer Glenys Andrew and for Bowls Committee. PSP Active Retirees Nov 23. Letter from Australia Post re changes to accepted payment methods. PSP Information re Capitation Fee Increase $2.25 for 2024-2025. Email from Margaret Robinson Probus Victoria. Minutes from Nov. Delegates Meeting. PSP Active Retirees December 2023.

Outwards Thanks you letter to Frank Neulist Ararat RSL. Moved Ray Hurstfield and Seconded Anne Shalders that the Correspondence be received. Carried

Treasurer’s Report presented by Glenys Andrew for November 2023. Balance Brought Forward $3704.61. Income Bank Interest $0.02. Donation Camps Committee $250. Memberships x2 $100. Mystery Tour x2 $90. Christmas Lunch x 49 $1715.00. Ararat RSL Donation $300. Total $2455.02. Expenses Treasurer’s Petty cash $100. Halls Gap Zoo $1188. Barney’s Bistro $1200. Balance as per Cash Book $3671.63. Less unpresented cheques Nos. 342, 343. $2388. Balance as per Cash Book $6059.63. Fixed term Deposit $3813.24. Interest $81.27. Balance $3894.51 Re-invested until May 25th 2024 Interest Rate 4.85%. Treasurer’s Petty Cash Opening Balance $21.52. Plus Petty cash Chq $100. Less Receipt Book $13.10. Blooms Florist Remembrance Day Wreath $50. Balance $58.45 Moved by Treasurer Glenys Andrew that the November Report is accepted and accounts paid prior to the meeting are approved and call for a seconder. Seconded by Nancy McClurg. Carried

Reports Publicity Rod McClurg said that he will be publishing the Newsletter until Annual Meeting. It will be a bit different. Please advise if you do not receive it prior to the meeting.

Camps Rod McClurg said that 45 members will be attending. Activities to be finalised in the New Year.  Bowls Nothing   Website Rod McClurg said he has a new page containing Mystery Tour photos.    Movies Nothing

Welfare Glenda Hurstfield said it was sad to hear of Herb Price’s passing. Sad to hear of Joy Harrigton’s son passing away. She advised that Max Cronin is now in full time care Also past member John McRae. She hoped everyone had a safe and COVID free Christmas and New Year.

History Maureen Smart said that she had added a photo in memory of Herb Price. Also a photo from the last meeting. Also Remembrance Day photo of Trevor Klauss and Gerry Hurst with the Probus wreath. Lots of photos from the Mystery Bus Tour. Also photos when we received the cheque of $300 from Frank Neulistt Ararat RSL.

Syllabus Ken Richie said he did ask Santa to be guest speaker today but he was too busy! He reminded everyone about the gathering in the Alexandra Gardens on January 11th 2024 at 11:00am.

Moved Ian Holwell and Seconded David Haddow that reports be received. Carried

General Business  Joy Wheeler reported that Peter Kaczynski has relinquished his big job of Publicity. A big thank you to Peter for many years of publishing the newsletter and also for his other roles. A thank you also to Pam. Rod McClurg was thanked by Joy for publishing the Newsletter until the AGM. Joy mentioned that Rod McClurg has installed the new pads and battery in the Defibrillator. Thank you Rod! The Probus First Aid Kit has disappeared. Joy asked members if they had any idea where it is. She also thanked Gerry Hirst and Trevor Klauss for once again laying a wreath on behalf of Probus on Remembrance Day. Joy reminded members that new office bearers are required for the club for next year. Nominations to be in by the February Committee meeting. A reminder notice about Picnic in the Park will be in January newsletter. Joy said the Mystery Tour was a successful day – thanks to Peter Kaczynski. Today we will have Xmas Cake for morning tea. Lunch at RSL – come along and enjoy it. Joy thanked the morning tea helpers and members who set up hall prior to the meeting. She welcomed the new members and wished everyone a Happy Christmas.  Meeting Closed at 10:27am. Next meeting February 8th 2024

After morning tea members were entertained by the Ararat West Choir lead by Leanne McReady. The children introduced and sang various songs and then joined with the Probus members to sing Christmas carols.

Maureen Smart Secretary Joy Wheeler President

The Christmas Lunch was held at the RSL. 57 attended and Rod McKenzie entertained us with background music. Ian Holwell conducted a Christmas themed trivia quiz. Prizes were given for correct answers and also for the Lucky Door prizes. The highlight of the afternoon was when President Joy Wheeler inducted two Life Members – Norman Clark and Peter Kaczynski. They were presented them with framed Certificates and Life Member Badges.
Sponsored  by Rotary








